SBMHA Executive Meeting Minutes
Date: March 8, 2016
Location: Arena Meeting Room, Teeswater
Members Present: Troy Fischer, Pamela Martin, Carl Kennedy, Paul Tolton, Heather Collins, Sherri Dillon, Donna Ruetz, Nancy Berwick and Regan Strauss
Absent: Jane Tolton, Jake Lantz and Ryan Kreager
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Troy.

Minutes from Last Meeting:

Motion to accept minutes as written was proposed by Donna. Seconded by Regan. Motion Carried.

Matters Arising from Previous Meeting:
All other matters will be discussed within Communications Reports/Committee Reports.

Communication Reports/Committee Reports:
OMHA Contact - Jane Tolton

Jane provided an update via Paul. An update was provided at where all teams are at in their playoffs. Wingham and Lucknow are having an Amalgamation meeting. Paul will attend on behalf of SBMHA and report back next meeting. 

OWHA Contact – Sherri Dillon

Sherri provided an update. Hosting the Bantam year-end tournament went well.  Sherri is looking into an Intermediate Girls team (Jill Kuntz is assisting her). Sherri will follow up with Ryan Kreager regarding the DI Evaluator information.
Ice Manager – Carl Kennedy

Carl provided an update. Mildmay ice is scheduled to be shut down on March 28 and Teeswater March 20, 2016.
Fundraising and Booth Committee – Heather Collins

Heather provided a report. Valentine’s Dance went well. She would like to discuss new options for volunteer hours, as this year there has been some difficulty with some volunteer hours. Heather will discuss the matter with the booth and fundraising committee and bring back options to executive.

Local League Convenor – Regan Strauss

Regan provided an update. Regan will work with the Coaches committee for ideas to have Rep and LL tryouts run smoothly next year.
Rep/AE Convenor and Equipment Management Committee– Paul Tolton

Paul provided an update. Paul is contacting all coaches to remind them to wash and return the jerseys to the lockers.  
Treasurer’s Report – Donna Ruetz

Donna provided a preliminary financial report. She is going through the balance of the information provided by Sandy and should be able to provide a full financial report for next meeting.

New Business
Sandy provided her resignation to Troy. Open discussion on appointing someone from the existing executive. Matter deferred to next meeting.
Received a letter from the Municipality regarding the Permanent Liquor License. A meeting is set for March 14 and SBMHA was invited to attend. Carl will attend to represent SBMHA.
Adjournment/Next Meeting
Next meeting will be on April 12, 2016 at 7:30 pm at Cosy Restaurant, Teeswater. Nancy will call to book room. At 10:00 pm Nancy made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Carl. Motion Carried.
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